
Friday 26th January 2024

Dear Families,

We continue to be incredibly proud of our children's learning across all sites. In the last few
weeks we have had a number of visitors from other schools looking at aspects of our
curriculum and how we deliver learning in the classroom. They are always amazed at the
quality of the children's work. 

We hope you enjoy seeing some of what the children have been working on later in this
newsletter. 

Positive Relationships

At Hove Learning Federation we promote positive relationships. We aim to foster a learning
community where children and adults all treat each other with respect, listen to each other
carefully and make decisions collaboratively. We feel that positive relationships are the root
of positive behaviour and attitudes to learning and we all have a part to play in building that
positive foundation.

We have recently reviewed our Positive Relationships policy, which you can find on the
Infant and Junior websites. This includes information about our Learning Compass, the
Learning Characteristics, and the strategies we use to support children to understand their
own emotions and behaviour.
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https://www.westhoveinfants.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2015/04/Positive-Relationships-Policy-Autumn-2023.pdf
https://www.hovejuniorschool.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=6825&type=pdf


Please continue to keep in contact with us – should you have any questions or concerns,
contact us via the following: 

West Hove Infant School 
hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 
01273 916707

Hove Junior School
hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916707 

Hove Junior School Inclusion Team
inclusionteam@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916609

Best wishes, 
Lorna Cummings 

Diary Dates
9th February - Last day of school 
12th - 16th February - Half Term
19th February - First day back at school
27th & 29th February - Parents/Carers
Consultation Evenings

mailto:hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:inclusionteam@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk


Year 6

Y
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Since returning to school after Christmas, Year 6 have taken part in two
Stunning Start in order to immerse the children in their new WWII topic 'A

World At War'.

On Thursday 11th January, Year 6 went to the 'Take Shelter' experience at
Downs Junior School where they were able to explore a refurbished air raid
shelter before exploring different artefacts and hearing first-hand account
from the volunteers at 'Take Shelter' who were all children during the war.

On Thursday 18th January, Year 6 took part in our 'Evacuee Day' where the
children were transported back to 1941. After arriving dressed as evacuees,

the children participated in a wide range of activities including: exploring the
contents of evacuees' suitcases, experiencing an air raid, being 'billeted' by
the Billeting Officer before marching up the stairs to climb aboard the train
bound for the countryside. Once in their 'new homes', the children created

Blackout Poetry, wrote letters home, played battleships, made 'bullet' paper
aeroplanes and took part in military fitness.
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Hove Junior School Portland Road, Hove, East Sussex, BN3 5JA 
Web: www.hovejuniorschool.co.uk 
Email: portlandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 
Telephone: 01273 916609 

Hove Junior School Holland Road, Hove, East Sussex, BN3 1JY 
Web: www.hovejuniorschool.co.uk 
Email: hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 
Telephone: 01273 916707 

WEST HOVE INFANT SCHOOL School Road Site, Portland Road,
East Sussex, BN3 5JA 
Email: admin@westhove-inf.brighton-hove.sch.uk 
Tel: 01273 733386 

WEST HOVE INFANT SCHOOL Holland Road Site, Holland Road, 
Hove, East Sussex, BN3 1JY 
Email: hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 
Tel: 01273 916707 

January 2024
Dear Parent/Carer, 

We are writing to inform you about the BounceTogether survey that we are using
throughout our school community.  

Hove Learning Federation is committed to creating a comprehensive and supportive
learning environment for all children. Therefore we believe it is crucial to understand
the wellbeing of our children. While we routinely measure academic outcomes we
believe that measuring wellbeing to identify where children may need additional
support to enhance their learning experience is also invaluable.   

The BounceTogether survey has been developed as an essential tool to measure
mental health and wellbeing, we are increasingly aware of the need to place mental
health and wellbeing at the core of everything we do and it’s the importance of
supporting this for everyone within our community. With regards to individual
information gathered from the surveys, this is treated confidentially within schools.  

Our aim is to directly influence changes within our school, linking them closely to the
needs within our setting, BounceTogether will only serve to reinforce the value we
place upon mental health and wellbeing as we strive to support all individuals in this
area of school life. 

If you have any questions about BounceTogether please do not hesitate to contact the
school. 

Yours sincerely,

Lorna Cummings
Acting Executive Headteacher

mailto:hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk


Hove Learning Federation is committed to creating a comprehensive and
supportive learning environment for all children. Therefore we believe it is
crucial to understand the wellbeing of our children. While we routinely
measure academic outcomes we believe that measuring wellbeing to
identify where children may need additional support to enhance their
learning experience is also invaluable.   

The intent of using this platform is to create a really clear and concise
understanding of mental health and wellbeing within our setting and the
wider community.

This is implemented by running these surveys either at regular intervals
throughout the academic year.

The impact of using ‘BounceTogether’, is that it provides relevant data that
informs us about the thoughts, feelings, and views of our school
community, thus providing us with the ability to respond accordingly in a
range of ways that will support, nurture and encourage all of our pupils.

BounceTogether offers a range of surveys. At Hove Junior School we’ve
chosen to use the Stirling Children’s Wellbeing Survey each term. This
allows us to identify any children who might currently have a worry, or are
struggling with their wellbeing in some way. Children who score low on the
survey are supported with a range of in-school / in-class strategies. If a
child scores low for two terms, then the class teacher is advised to have an
informal chat with the parents/carers to discuss the in-school strategies
and possible support around the child. If appropriate, we can consider a
School Mental Health Referral in collaboration with parents/carers. 

For more information please talk to Naomi Miller, Mental Health Lead.
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The Class Teacher will be the first person to speak to in the
case of a class-based issue or enquiry that the office is

unable to answer, such as friendship issues or academic
achievement. The majority of issues can be sorted out at

this stage. 

The Office Staff will be able to answer most queries about the
general day-to-day running of the school i.e. payments, 

letters, club information and general school enquiries. The
office staff will also pass messages on to other staff members. 

Our policy states that should any person not be satisfied with
the Executive Headteacher’s response they should address

their concerns to the Chair of Governors. They will 
acknowledge the complaint within 5 working days and arrange
for a panel of governors to be formed to hear the complaint. 

When an issue is such that it demands the attention
of a senior member of the Leadership Team please
speak to the Deputy or Head of School on your site. 

There may be occasions when an issue is serious
enough for it to be brought to the attention of the

Executive Headteacher. In this instance, the issue will
be referred up by the Deputy or Head of School. 

For any issue that is more serious in nature or relates
specifically to the year group (e.g. curriculum, organisation,

year group expectations), please speak to the year group
leader. 

Who Do I Contact at Hove Learning
Federation? 
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 https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/absent-school

https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/absent-school
https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/absent-school


maisieallum-watts@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk

mailto:maisieallum-watts@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk






Date: Tuesday 4th June 
Time: 10.00 – 3.00 
Venue: Moulescoomb Family Hub, Hodshrove Lane, BN2 4SE 

Date: 27th February 
Time: 10.00 – 3.00 
Venue: Moulescoomb Family Hub, Hodshrove Lane, BN2 4SE 

Date: Monday 10th June 
Time: 10.00 – 3.00 
Venue: Roundabout Children’s Centre, Whitehawk Road, BN2 5FL 

Date: Monday 19th March 
Time: 10.00 – 3.00 
Venue: Roundabout Children’s Centre, Whitehawk Road, BN2 5FL 

Date: 16th January 
Time: 10.00 – 3.00 
Venue: North Portslade Childrens Centre, The Rise, Portslade, BN41 2PY 

Date: 6th February 
Time: 13.00 -16.00 
Venue: North Portslade Childrens Centre, The Rise, Portslade, BN41 2PY 

Date: 12th March 
Time: 13.00 -16.00 
Venue: North Portslade Childrens Centre, The Rise, Portslade, BN41 2PY 

Date: Tuesday 18th June 
Time: 13.00 - 16.00 
Venue: North Portslade Childrens Centre, The Rise, Portslade, BN41 2PY 

 
We understand that some young people can find it challenging to attend school, for several reasons. 

We would like to offer a space to meet with someone to share your concerns and look at how we can support you around this. 

You would be able to meet with an Attendance Officer from the council along with someone from the Schools Mental Health 
Service, to explore what we can offer, and support the conversations with school. 

We are holding a number of sessions over the academic year: 

Day 1 

Day 2 

Day 3 

Day 4 

Day 5 

Day 6 

Day 7 

Day 8 

Is your child struggling to attend school? 

There will be an Attendance Officer available between these times, along with a Family Support Worker from the Schools 
Mental Health Service. 

This is a drop in offer and there is no need to book an appointment. 



Parent Gym is a non-judgmental, fun and practical parenting course, made up
of six two-hour sessions, with "missions" to complete between sessions.

The programme has been designed by leading psychologists, drawing on the
latest parenting research and has been proven to increase parents’ skills and
confidence and so improve the behaviour and well-being of their children. We
are holding an online course - for parents, carers and families across the
country.

Description

Week 1 – CHAT 
Developing effective communication skills to ensure that families are talking
and listening to each other.

Week 2 – LOVE 
Building self-esteem and independence through secure attachments.
Establishing boundaries as part of love.

Week 3 – BEHAVE 
Setting rules and being fair and consistent when you discipline your child.
Getting the balance right, with enough praise and quality time together. 

Week 4 – CARE 
Looking after ourselves and our families, maintaining good physical and
mental health for both parents and children.

Week 5 – DISCOVER
Supporting children to learn, explore, and make the most of their schooling.

Week 6 – TOGETHER 
Looking to the future and recapping key techniques. Creating a strong family
bond in a supportive and nurturing environment.

Sign up link here:

https://parentgym.arlo.co/courses/10-parent-gym?
e=fe0095f396ae4aafa5b050c5c445a0d1

https://parentgym.arlo.co/courses/10-parent-gym?e=fe0095f396ae4aafa5b050c5c445a0d1
https://parentgym.arlo.co/courses/10-parent-gym?e=fe0095f396ae4aafa5b050c5c445a0d1


SNAP & BRAVE

SERVICE

Children’s Mental
Health Week Resource
Pack

Whole class workshops

Whole class workshops

WHAT’S AVAILABLE?

E-mail:

E-mail:

No need to do
anything:

No need to do
anything:

HOW TO
BOOK/ENQUIRIES

(ALL SERVICES ARE FREE OF
CHARGE)

Through consultation with
children, looking at current

trends and the latest
information from official
outlets, our online safety

workshop helps equip children
to make informed decisions

around internet & screen usage

Face to face support in
schools is ongoing this term.

We work with children to
build resilience, emotional

literacy and explore feelings,
underpinned by a Protective

Behaviours approach. We run
a waiting list and places are

allocated on a first come first
serve basis so please send us

your referrals.

Five activities centred
around this year’s
Place2Be’s CMHW
message; ‘My Voice
Matters’ To use on

Interactive whiteboards or
print out as

workbooks/sheets

The second workshop of
three

looks at our personal
strengths and how we can

manage worries. 

For primary school aged
children (Adaptable for
many year groups).

Online safety (Y4 & Y5):
Choices and responsibility

Individual and small group
work support for
vulnerable children aged 8
– 13 (Y4 – Y8). 

Preparing for secondary
workshops (Y6):
These are for schools who
have had the first workshop
in the series in Term 1. 

Term 2: Taking Control

ruth.davey@impact-
initiatives.org.uk

The resource pack will be
emailed to all B&H schools

by half term.

 Participating schools will
be contacted by Ellie Cobb
to arrange a suitable date

for the second workshop in
the series

safetynet.schools@impact
-initiatives.org.uk

I m p a c t  I n i t i a t i v e s  C h a r i t y  N o .  2 7 6 6 6 9  
w w w . i m p a c t - i n i t i a t i v e s . o r g . u k  

w w w . s a f e t y - n e t . o r g . u k

http://www.impact-initiatives.org.uk/
http://www.safety-net.org.uk/


Autism and online safety 

 and also those on the pathway 

You are invited to a coffee morning with BHISS staff on 

Thursday 1st February 2024 at 9.15am 

at the Holland Road site 

This meeting is for parents or carers of children

with an autism diagnosis 

Mandy Leahy, who is an autism family support worker from the

council’s inclusion and support service, (BHISS) will be here at the 
school to answer questions and talk through strategies. 

Please ask Louise Molloy or Mandy Stewart

for further information 



https://www.westhoveinfants.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2023/03/Capture-1.png

https://www.westhoveinfants.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2023/03/Capture-1.png

